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Our recently completed parent/teacher 
information evenings were a huge success 
with most families being represented on the 
night to hear a comprehensive overview of 
proposed class and stage programs for the 
year. 
Once again COVID-19 restrictions did impact 
on the organisational model permitted for 
the evening and as usual the Gordon West 
school community took the inconveniences in 
its stride and by all reports the presentations 
were very informative and well received. 
Please remember if you wish to talk to your 
child’s teacher in more detail please make an 
appointment. 

School policy is not to distribute the 
personal email addresses of individual staff 
members. 
However parents can contact teachers 
through the school email address : 
gordonwest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au and 
teachers will respond within a 24 hour 
period. 
Parents may have been a little surprised that 
the presentations were organised with such 
precision and that intervention occurred if 
the meetings went over the agreed COVID-19 
prescribed time. 
However this was the agreement that we had 

with all staff and the COVID-19 regulators and 
that in fairness all classes had to adhere to 
the restrictions imposed. 
Both Mr Sparke and I commented how 
lovely it was to meet some parents who we 
hadn’t met for over twelve months. 

A big thank you to Ben and Heather from 
Teaching Services Australia on how quickly 
and efficiently they have organised the 
Gordon West band program after the rather 
sudden departure of our wonderful Director 
of many years Ms Bella Harvey. 
However like any successful business capacity 
building was always foremost in their minds 
to ensure that the quality of programs being 
offered continues regardless of the Director 
and Teaching Services Australia was up to the 
challenge. 
Teaching Services Australia has appointed 
very experienced and very talented band 
directors for the Training Band (Jane Nelson) 
and the Concert Band 1 and Concert Band 2  
(Michael Votano) and with the continuation 
of Mr Lachlan Hamilton as conductor of our 
Jazz Band the Gordon West Band Program is 
in good hands. 

Parents are reminded that the School 
Improvement Plan, that will drive the 
strategic directions of our school for the 
next four years is being presented to the 
school community for comment at a special 
ZOOM meeting on Monday 8 March at 
6:45pm by Mr Sparke assisted by our two 
Instructional Leaders Mrs Harvey and Mr 
Moses. 

Dates  
to Remember 

Friday 5 March 

Zone Swimming 

Monday 8 March 

Yrs 5&6 CARES 

P&C Meeting 

Tuesday 9 March 

Yrs 5&6 CARES 

Monday 15 March 

Area Swimming 

Tuesday 16 March 

Photo Day 

Thursday 18 March 

Harmony Day 

Tuesday 23 March 

Rocks Walking Tour 
Yrs 3 & 4 

Thursday 1 April 

Last day Term 1 
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The details for this meeting are as follows: 
 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/meeting/
register/u50sd-
utrzwpEtVOuJsZJWGIpEMkcJckHFd9 

 
Please click on the link to register your attendance. 
 
Parents will be provided the opportunity to respond to 
the information presented through a Google Document 
that will be sent home immediately after the event. 
Please contact the school should you have any further 
questions. 
 
On Monday 15 March our Gordon West school 
executive led by Mr Sparke and the Instructional 
leaders will present the School Improvement Plan to 
Stacey Exner, our Relieving Director of School 
Leadership together with Linda O’Brien our District 
Principal School Leadership for their comment and 
approval.  
 
Although a little belated congratulations to the Gordon 
West Public School Handbook Committee on the 
publication of our updated handbook. 
If any family doesn’t as yet have their free copy of this 
very useful document please contact the School 
Administration Office. 
A big thank you to Brett Nicholson from MSP 
Photography for being so involved and committed to 
the publication of our handbook. 

Another big thank you to MSP Photography for the 
compilation of our whole school photo for 2020 that 
hangs proudly in our Administration Foyer, under very 
challenging COVID-19 school photography restrictions.  
One of the students remarked that he couldn’t 
remember having eleven rows of scaffolding to enable 
the photograph to be taken. It is marvellous what can 
be achieved using Photoshop. 
 
Best wishes to the 39 Gordon West students who will 
be competing in the Zone Swimming Carnival to be 
held at Homebush this coming Friday. 
Three members of the Gordon West staff will officiate 
at the carnival and we wish them and all competitors all 
of the best. 
Being a parent of a very successful swimmer can mean 

an enormous amount of commitment from swimming 

families. One of our champion swimmers remarked that 

he trains seven days per week. 

It reminded me of the famous comment of the great 

South African golfer Gary Player who stated “The harder 

I practise the luckier I get,” which applies to most 

situations in life. 

Congratulations to TeamKids the successful tenderer in 

the recently completed Before and After School tender 

process. TeamKids is Australian owned and operates 

65 Before and After School and Vacation Care centres 

across Australia. TeamKids will take over from Primary 

OSHCare on Tuesday 20 April, the first day of Term 2. 

We thank Primary OSHCare our previous provider for 

the past  15 Years for their wonderful service to Gordon 

West and wish them all the best for the future. 

 

 

J Huckerby 

Principal 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/meeting/register/u50sd-utrzwpEtVOuJsZJWGIpEMkcJckHFd9
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/meeting/register/u50sd-utrzwpEtVOuJsZJWGIpEMkcJckHFd9
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/meeting/register/u50sd-utrzwpEtVOuJsZJWGIpEMkcJckHFd9
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/meeting/register/u50sd-utrzwpEtVOuJsZJWGIpEMkcJckHFd9


Congratulations to our 2021 SRC Members 
At the beginning of each school year all classes in Years 3-6 vote for one student to 
represent their class in the Student Representative Council (SRC). 
  
The SRC class representative is expected to attend regular meetings. SRC members are 
also committed to sharing the ideas of their peers, contributing to meaningful projects 
and reporting back to their class on current initiatives. 
  
At Gordon West the SRC is also responsible for thinking of innovative and creative ways 

that the school community can raise funds for selected charities. 

Class Name 

3D Jonathan K. 

3H Acton C. 

3W Janny L 

4J Kimberly Y 

4M Sophia Z 

4H Manuel J 

4/5D Matilda S 

5T Ethan C 

5W Nicholas L 

6J Dannon P 

6G Lilly O 

Harmony Week 2021 
 

This Year Harmony Week will be celebrated in Week 8, the 15
th
- 19

th
 of March. 

This year’s theme is ‘Everyone Belongs’. As part of our celebrations we will be 
holding a Multicultural Day on Thursday the 18

th
 of March. On this day, students 

are invited to dress in traditional clothing from their cultural background. This 
could be a whole costume or just a single item.  
 
Alternatively, students can wear school uniform with a splash of 
orange to represent Harmony Day.  
 

EALD Teachers 







https://order.msp.photos/


We are fundraising 
with Entertainment! 

Support us & buy now 

With over ltOO+ new offers added recently - discover 
thousands of offers, experiences and savings 

https://www.entertainmentbook.corn.au/orderbooks/20040o2 

*Offer for a limited time only. For T&Cs visit entertainment.com.au/promotions

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/20040o2


 

STUDENT NEWS 

CRICKET RESULTS 
19/2/21 vs Beaumont Rd 
Juniors  won 93-65 
Seniors  lost 75-97 
 
26/2/21 vs Gordon East 
Juniors  lost 64-258 
Seniors  lost 77-90 

MODBALL RESULTS 
19/2/2021 (friendly) 
Snrs vs Roseville lost 2-7 
Jnrs vs Roseville won 18-0 
  
26/2/2021 St Ives North 
Snrs vs drew 13-13 
Jnrs vs won 14-3 

TOUCH FOOTBALL RESULTS 
 

19/2/21  
Jnr  Girls vs  St Ives drew 4-4 Snr Girls vs Masada lost 2-4 
                Beaumont Rd lost 1-2 
Jnr Boys vs  St Ives lost 4-7 Snr Boys vs Chatswood won 4-2 
                                                                                 Killara drew 3-3 
26/2/21  
Jnr  Girls vs  St Ives Nth won 5-3 Snr Girls vs BYE 
                 St Ives Nth won 5-3 
Jnr Boys vs  St Ives Nth won 5-3 Snr Boys vs Roseville lost 3-9 
           Lindfield lost 2-7 

Raik K 3H 
Kimberly Y 4J 

Grace K 5T 

Congratulations to the following students 
who have completed the challenge: 




